MEMORANDUM 
TO:

City Commission



Robert Baldwin, City Manager



Police Chief, Donn Peterson
FROM:
Thomas J. Ansbro, City Attorney

RE:

Ordinance Prohibiting Synthetic Herbal Incense and “Bath Salt” Products
DATE:

July 13, 2012

______________________________________________________________________________

After conferring with Police Chief Donn Peterson, we are recommending that the attached Ordinance be adopted by the City Commission, consistent with similar ordinances adopted by other South Florida cities and counties in recent weeks.  
The Ordinance is modeled after a Miami-Dade County Ordinance that was adopted several weeks ago and it is comprehensive in its scope.  A reading of the extensive recitals (“Whereas” clauses) fully express the prohibitions in the Ordinance and the background leading to it.  While it is anticipated that Broward County will be adopting a County-wide ordinance, it is better to act now to protect the interests of the City, its residents and visitors.

Adoption of this Ordinance is recommended.
